## PLEASE NOTE: ALL AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS INCLUDING PLYMOUTH ARGYLE WILL START WEEK COMMENCING 21ST SEPTEMBER.

Welcome back to our first newsletter of the Autumn Term.

All the children have been fantastic, looked smart and settled really well. I've been in and around all the classes this week with Mr Lees and we are really pleased with all that we have seen.

Please check the school website for upcoming events. Next week we are offering 'Meet the Teacher' sessions and look forward to seeing you there—please see below for details.

Thank you to almost everyone who has been parking considerately for our residents and in order to keep traffic flowing. I have only had one neighbour complain after being blocked in. I am hopeful this is a 'one-off' and is the best start to a new term ever!

Congratulations to Mrs Carmichael, who passed her National Professional Qualification in Senior Leadership—I am already putting her skills to good use!

Please can any consent and data forms be returned to school.

Although it is a lot of paperwork for you, it ensures we have all the up-to-date information for your child in case of an emergency.

These are annual returns so if any information changes throughout the school year, please let us know as soon as possible.

Many thanks to all of you who have participated in our PEG meetings over the last few years. We are now hoping to hear from even more of you at our Parent Forum meetings, which begin on Monday 21st September.

Best wishes for a restful weekend despite the weather forecasts.

Mrs Dalton

## MEET THE TEACHER SESSIONS.

We are holding informal 'drop-in' sessions if you have any questions for your child's new class teacher.

Monday 3.30pm—4.15pm EYs (Rainbows)
Tuesday 3.30pm—4.15pm KS1 (Doves, Fish & Lambs)

**Wednesday** 3.30pm—4.15pm **LKS2** (Peacocks, Phoenix & Pelicans)

Thursday 3.30pm-4.15pm UKS2 (Angels, Faith & Hope)

We hope to see as many of you as possible.

On Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> September
Peacocks, Phoenix
and Pelicans
classes had a visit
from Penmellyn
Vets as part of our
current 'Humans
are animals too'
topic.



The children all took part in three separate workshops throughout the morning. In the first workshop, we learned more about what vets do when we take our pets for a general check-up as well as the importance of micro-chipping. Next, we found out about what goes on behind the scenes at a vets and the equipment used when animals have operations. This workshop also taught us about doggy dental hygiene! Lastly, we discovered lots of information about parasites, which can harm our pets and what we can do to prevent and treat them.

We thoroughly enjoyed our day and learned a lot about pet care. We especially enjoyed meeting Milly the dog, a big thank you to Milly and all the team at Penmellyn vets!

## St Luke's Church

We're back!!!!! Following on from our 'Summer break' at St Blazey while roofing repairs were being carried out at Bishop Bronescombe, we're pleased to say that as from Sunday, 13th September, our weekly worship will be in the hall at BB, starting at 11.00am. All of our services are family friendly and are always followed by tea and coffee and the opportunity to chat a while. A warm welcome awaits you and we would love to see you there.

If you or any family member have a keen interest in astronomy, please contact Mr Gynn (Hope) or Mrs Berry (Faith). They would love to hear from you, to help with their class topic.

